
RESOLUTION NO. 2022-30 

 

A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING A MEMORANDUM 

OF UNDERSTANDING CONCERNING METRO 

ANIMAL SHELTER SERVICES BETWEEN THE CITY 

OF MILLS, WYOMING, AND THE CITY OF CASPER, 

WYOMING. 

 

 

WHEREAS, the City of Casper, by way of Metro Animal Shelter, in 

keeping with its ordinances and resolutions have certain needs to address animal control 

within its municipal boundaries, including providing for the custody and control of animals 

that come into its possession through the operation of its ordinances and resolutions; and, 

 

WHEREAS, the City of Casper, has established an animal holding facility, 

Metro Animal Shelter, for the housing of animals that come into its possession; and, 

 

WHEREAS, the City of Mills is reassessing the assignment of its building 

infrastructure in order to use it most efficiently, and is therefore looking to make another 

use out of the structure that it has been using for an animal holding facility for the housing 

of animals that come into its possession and control; and,  

 

WHEREAS, the City of Casper and the City of Mills desire to coordinate, 

centralize, and work together for the benefit of the citizens of each community for animal 

sheltering; and, 

 

WHEREAS, the parties desire to enter into a Memorandum of 

Understanding. 

 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE GOVERNING BODY 

OF THE CITY OF CASPER, WYOMING: That the Mayor is hereby authorized and 

directed to execute, and the City Clerk to attest, a Memorandum of Understanding 

Concerning Animal Shelter Services between the City of Mills, Wyoming, and the City of 

Casper, Wyoming, in the amount of Five Thousand Three Hundred Thirty-Five Dollars 

and Fifty-Four Cents ($5,335.54).  

 

 

PASSED, APPROVED AND ADOPTED on this _____ day of___________________, 

2022. 

 

 

 

             

Seth Coleman, Mayor    Sara McCarthy, Council 

 

 



 

 

             

Darla R. Ives, Council     James Hollander, Council 

 

 

 

       

Bradley Neumiller, Council 

 

 

ATTESTED: 

 

       

Christine Trumbull, City Clerk 

 

 

 

 


